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BARNSTABLE NEWCOMERS CLUB 
MEETING MINUTES  

MAY 21, 2014 MONTHLY MEETING  

 

This was the seventh meeting of the 2013-2014 season. Given that the food served at 
this social was a ‘Make Your Own Sundae’ with ice cream from Katie’s Ice Cream, 
Hyannis, an active social time occurred between 7:00PM and 7:30PM as members 
socialized with other members over coffee, Soda, and Ice Cream Sundae’s.  

Jack Strudwick, President, called the meeting to order at 7:30PM. 

 Meeting Minutes 
A motion was made, seconded, and voted on to accept the April 2014 meeting minutes.  
They are available on the Club website (www.barnstablenewcomers.com 

 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Mary Mohan, Treasurer, provided the Treasurer’s Report. As of the end of April, the 
Club’s bank account held a balance of $2,592.34. The projected balance for the end of 
this fiscal year (i.e. June 30) is $2,032, which includes a $350 deposit for the Holiday 
Dinner Dance. A motion was made to accept the report, seconded and accepted.  
 
Guests and New Members: 
Rosemary Mooney noted that there were no guests or first time members in attendance. 
 
 
Thank You to All Committee Members and Coordinators: 
President, Jack Strudwick, took the floor to offer the following thank you’s… 
 
“On behalf of the members, and myself, I would like to thank our Committee Members 
and Activity coordinators for their help and support in making this year another 
successful club year. 
 
The new committee members for our next Fiscal year are Karen Maier as Secretary, 
Mary Jane Melia - Membership, and most importantly your incoming President - Tom 
Broderick.   
 

http://www.barnstablenewcomers.com/


Continuing to stay on the committee as our Treasurer - Mary Mohan.     
 
The majority of our Activity Coordinators are continuing for our next Fiscal Year.  
The Activity Coordinator changes are:   
Dine In – Peg Fraser & Tina Lowman. (Replacing Helen McWilliams and Mary Jane 
Melia).   
Duplicate Bridge – Mary Mohan (Replacing Gail Jebens), 
Mah Jong – Kathy McIntosh (Replacing Linda Ader (Moving off Cape),  
 
Changes to Annual Events Coordination:   
Holiday Dinner Dance – Jim & Mary Mohan,   
Dine Out – Ron Lyons   
 
I would like to give a special thanks to Lea Lyons for typing my Presidents Bulletin, 
Doug & Dori Scott for endless work on meeting refreshments and Frank McIntosh for 
his efforts in taking on the position of Webmaster and producing a most successful 
website which has played a big part in obtaining new members.   
 
Lastly and by no means least my sincere thanks to all the members for their support in 
making my year as President an enjoyable year.” 

Business Meeting Adjournment 
A motion was made, seconded and accepted to adjourn the business portion of the 
meeting at 7:45PM and move on to the entertainment. 

Entertainer of the Evening 
We were entertained by ‘Great Scott’ the Magician.  He provided a great show of magic 
tricks which we were not able to figure out. And he used several of the members 
present as part of his magic. Everyone was smiling and shaking their heads by the end 
of the evening!   
 
The evening ended at approximately 9:00pm. 
 
 
Next Meeting:  After a break for the summer, the Barnstable Newcomers Club Fall 2014 
season will begin with a Social, Activity Sign-Up, and Meeting on Wednesday 
September 17th at 7:00PM. 
 
 


